DRAFT MINUTES

DRAFT MINUTES
	Meeting ID
	2650

	Committee
	Coalville Special Expenses Working Party

	Date
	08/10/2024

	Attendees
	Councillor Michael Wyatt (Chair)

Councillor Morgan Burke (Committee Member)

Councillor David Everitt (Committee Member)

Councillor Marie French (Committee Member)

Councillor John Geary (Committee Member)

Councillor John Legrys (Committee Member)

Councillor Jake Windram (Committee Member)

Councillor Lee Windram (Deputy Chair)

Councillor Catherine Beck (Committee Member)

Anna Crouch (Officer)

Jason Knight (Officer)

Wendy May (Officer)

Clare Hammond (Democratic Services Officer)

Kate Hiller (Officer)

Paul Sanders (Officer)

Elizabeth Warhurst (Officer)

Paul Wheatley (Officer)

Member Services Inbox (Democratic Services Officer)

Officer Restricted Access List (Monitor)

Tom Devonshire (Democratic Services Officer)

Paul Stone (Officer)




	Item ID
	15230

	Item Title
	Apologies For Absence

	Summary
	There were no apologies received.


	Item ID
	15231

	Item Title
	Declarations of Interest

	Summary
	Councillor M Wyatt declared a registerable interest as the owner of two businesses within the town.


	Item ID
	15232

	Item Title
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	Summary
	Consideration was given to the meeting held on 13 August 2024.
It was moved by Councillor L Windram, seconded by Councillor M Burke, and 
RESOLVED THAT: 
The minutes of the meeting held on 13 August 2024 be approved as an accurate record of proceedings.


	Item ID
	15024

	Item Title
	2024/25 Events Update

	Summary
	The Head of Property and Economic Regeneration presented the report.
Members discussed Christmas in Coalville. They commended the securing of some UKSPF funding to improve the Christmas light display and supported the change to the type of tree which would be used for Christmas in Coalville as well. 

In response to a Member, Officers confirmed that the fire show and snow canon aspects of Christmas in Coalville were still intended to go ahead and they would communicate with Members should anything change.
The Chair thanked the Head of Property and Regeneration Members and the Economic Development Officers for their work in securing the UKSPF funding.

It was agreed that the Officers would draft a letter of thanks to Bardon Aggregate on behalf of the CSEWP and the Chair would sign it.
It was moved by Councillor M Burke, seconded by Councillor M French and

RESOLVED THAT:

1. The progress made against the 2024/25 Events and Christmas Lights Programme be noted.

2. The 2025/26 draft Events Programme be noted.


Meeting end 18:44
